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Temple B’nai Torah 
  

  

Gala Celebration 
  

Join us as we Roll Out the Red Carpet 
  

for a Star-Studded 

 Celebration of our Temple Family 
  

 
Invitation to follow 

For more information please call or email Dee Greenberg 486-1765 
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OUR COMMUNITY

March 2019 Ritual Calendar
March 2019 Ritual Calendar

03/01/19 Pajama Family Shabbat

5:30 PM Tot Shabbat

6:15 PM Dinner – “Breakfast for Dinner” (RSVP)

7:15 PM Pajama Shabbat Family Service

 and 6th Grade Siddur Ceremony

03/02/19 9:30 AM Torah Study

03/04/19 12:00 PM Torah Study                    

03/08/19 8:00 PM Shabbat Service Guest Klezmer Clarinetist Marty Laskin

and Torah reading

03/09/19 9:30 AM Torah Study                                   

03/11/19 12:00 PM Torah Study                  

03/12/19 7:30 PM Ritual Meeting

03/15/19 6:00 PM Pre-neg

6:30 PM Kabbalat Shabbat Service                

03/16/19 9:30 AM Torah Study

03/18/19 12:00 PM Torah Study

03/20/19 7:15 PM Purim Celebration with Shpiel & Megillah reading

03/21/19 Purim

03/22/19 8:00 PM Shabbat Service/Haftarah reading

03/23/19 9:30 AM Torah Study

10:30 AM Shabbat Service, B’nai Mitzvah of Justin Hendler and Eliza Levitt

03/24/19 9:00 AM Religious School Purim Celebration (look for the article/flyer )

03/25/19 12:00 PM Torah Study

03/29/19 8:00 PM Shabbat Service with the TBT Ensemble

03/30/19 9:30 AM Torah Study

10:30 AM Shabbat Service, Bat Mitzvah of Erin Litvak
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway - 2nd Floor, Massapequa, New York 11758
Tel: 516-795-7100   Fax: 516-795-7125  E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

March    2	 Eliza Levitt	 David & Carrie
My name is Eliza Levitt.  I am a seventh grader at Berner Middle School.  I enjoy participating in 
softball and track, dancing and playing the flute.  I am active in my school community writing for 
our school newspaper and serving as the secretary of Builders Club.  My Torah portion focuses on 
priestly sacrifices.  While completing the 13 Mitzvot, my favorite experiences were cooking dinner 
for my family and making cards for the sick. I want to thank my family and friends for supporting me 
throughout this journey as well as Morah Meredith, Cantor Timman, and Rabbi Bar-Nahum for helping 
prepare me to lead the congregation.

March 23	 Justin Hendler	 Sheryl
Justin is a seventh grade honor student at Woodland Middle School. He has made Honor Roll every 
semester.  He enjoys sports, with his favorite being baseball.  He currently plays on the East Meadow 
Mustangs.  He also plays flag football, volleyball and basketball.  Justin plays the trumpet in the 
Woodland Band. When not studying or playing sports Justin enjoys hanging out with his friends and 
playing video games.  Special thanks to Rabbi Bar-Nahum, Mrs. Altman and Cantor Timman for 
helping prepare him for his big day.

March 30 	 Erin Litvack	 Scott & Eileen
Erin Litvack is a seventh-grade student at Woodland Middle School in East Meadow.  She enjoys art, 
playing video games and spending time with her friends and her brother Logan.  She loves animals, 
especially her guinea pig Callie.  She would like to thank Morah Meredith, Cantor Timman and Rabbi 
Bar-Nahum for helping her prepare for her bat mitzvah.   
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

Raise a Glass?

	 Purim, which this year we 
celebrate on Wednesday, March 20th 
and with our carnival on Sunday, March 
24th, shares many characteristics with 
raucous spring 
celebrations around 

the world.  Mardi Gras and Carnivale, 
for example, have origins in a desire 
to shake off the winter doldrums and 
celebrate before an intense period of 
introspection.  While Purim does not 
immediately precede Passover and the Omer period, the 
function of the holiday for our people remains.  It is an 
opportunity for us to let loose a little and bask in the warmth 
of the impending spring season while commemorating a 
great victory for our people.
	 The Megillah tells us, through Mordecai’s words, that 
the 14th of Adar is to be a day of banqueting and rejoicing 
to recognize that the Jews had gained a respite from their 
enemies.  The Hebrew word for banqueting, mishteh, has a 
root that connects it to libation, meaning that it might not 
qualify as a Purim banquet without wine or other strong 
spirits.  
	 Due to its role as a boisterous end of winter festival, 

Purim developed certain requirements that 
ensure a party-like atmosphere, and one of 
those was the presence of wine and spirits.  
By the time of the Talmud’s completion, 
around the year 500 CE, the festive aspect 
of Purim was already a key component to 
its observance.  In the tractate that deals 

with Purim known fittingly as Megillah, we read on 7b: 
“Rava said: A person must drink on Purim until he could 
no longer distinguish between cursed Haman and blessed 
Mordecai.”  That’s a lot of drinking to be sure!  
The sages of old tell us that we’re supposed to drink until 
we can’t tell the difference between friend and foe.  Though 
no reason is given for this obligation, perhaps the notion 
is that we don’t need to tell our enemies apart from our 
friends, because we know that God will help us with that.
	 But, the rabbis also recognize that this is not necessarily 
the best way to go about celebrating, and seek to highlight 
some of the potential dangers that come with a drunken 
festival.  Immediately following this rule, on the same page 
of Talmud, a brief story about two rabbis celebrating Purim 
is recounted:  

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

	 Rabba and Rav Zeira celebrated Purim together.  While 
intoxicated, Rabba killed Rav Zeira.  The next day he 
prayed for mercy and Rav Zeira was resurrected.  The next 
year, Rabba invited Rav Zeira to celebrate Purim together 
again.  Rav Zeira declined the invitation, explaining that 
miracles don’t happen every year.
The slightly tongue-in-cheek answer from Rav Zeira to 
Rabba shows that the Rabbis recognize the dangers of 
Purim getting too crazy or getting out of hand.  This year, 
he was able to be revived, but he’s not 
about to take his chances next year, and 
so he declines an invitation! 
	 Later Jewish legal codes highlight 
the theme of tempering the revelry for 
safety as well as character.  In the 19th 
Century, Rabbi Israel Mayer Kagan, known as The Chofetz 
Chayyim, focused his teachings on morality.  Regarding 
Purim, he explains: “We should not become drunk and 
demean ourselves by rejoicing.  We are not commanded 
to rejoice for the sake of debauchery and stupidity, rather 
we should rejoice with a delight that leads us to love God 
and acknowledge the miracles wrought for us.”  Here the 
Chofetz Chayyim returns to the reason for all the drinking 
in the first place.  Namely, that it’s in order to recognize 
God’s role in the many miracles that were wrought for us 
in generations past and celebrate God.  It’s not about us 
and how we feel at all.  Today, we also recognize that those 
struggling with addiction may have trouble celebrating as 
part of a community if there is too much drinking going on.
	 I hope to see you at our Purim celebrations later this 
month.  Together, may we raise a glass, but not too many, in 
thanks to God for the miracle of Purim.  May we celebrate 
God in ways that highlight our sense of reverence as well 
as revelry.  

	 Chag Purim Sameach!
	 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

So much is happening this month at TBT 
at services and beyond! 
	 March begins with our very first 
Pajama Family Shabbat! Wear your PJs to 
temple for a cozy Tot Shabbat at 5:30pm, 
‘Breakfast for Dinner’ at 6:15pm (rsvp 
required), followed by our 

Pajama Family Shabbat service at 7:15pm, 
featuring our awesome Youth/Teen Choir, the 
Shabbatones and our special sixth grade siddur 
ceremony. Bunny slippers optional!
	 On Friday, March 8th at 8pm we will have a special 
Guest Artist Shabbat, welcoming back my dear friend 
Marty Laskin to our bima. Marty is a world-renowned 
klezmer musician and will join us for our Shabbat service 
followed by a mini Klezmer concert. Marty has performed 
with many of the finest entertainers and musical artists for 
more than forty years, beginning with Benny Goodman and 
Louis Armstrong. He is a founding member of the Neshoma 
Orchestra and has been the principal woodwind player for 

many jazz orchestras, show orchestras, and 
chamber ensembles. Among his numerous 
recordings is Neshoma’s recent release “A 
Heimisha Simcha”. Marty is a virtuoso on 

the saxophone, clarinet, and flute and has recorded and/
or performed with most of the luminaries of the Jewish 
music world. He is a regular guest artist at New York area 
synagogues and most recently was a year-long musical 
scholar-in-residence at Temple Beth El in Closter, New 
Jersey. 

	 Be happy, it’s Adar! On Wednesday, 
March 20th at 7:15pm join us for our 
Purim Celebration including a delightful 
Harry Potter Spiel and a Megillah reading. Costumes are 
encouraged as we all enjoy a silly and joyful evening of 
Purim magic together!
	 On Friday, March 29th at 8pm come hear the band 
as we celebrate Shabbat with the premiere of our TBT 
Ensemble of talented congregant instrumentalists. This 
band is an extension of our Shabbatones and SOBeez and 
more. It will be a wonderful and musical way to welcome 
Shabbat!
	 This month we will also launch our new Mazel Tots 
program as a complement to our popular Tot Shabbat 

series. Mazel Tots will be a monthly craft/
social program geared toward children 5 
and younger and their grownups. Our first 
session will be on Sunday, March 24th 

from 9:15-10:30am followed by our fun Purim Carnival. 
Look for our flyer for more information and additional 
spring dates. 
	 And finally join us for our “This is Us…Now” Gala 
evening on Saturday, March 30th as we roll out the red 
carpet for a star-studded celebration of our TBT family. 
Look for your invitation and get ready to celebrate our 
first year together!

This March is truly a Happy Adar!

B’shira,
Cantor Rica Timman



ATTENTION PARENTS:

There is scholarship money available from TBT funds (Robert Raab Fund, Youth 
Activity Fund, etc.) to help offset the cost of our students attending Jewish Camps, 
Kallahs and other programs.

Application form is available in Temple Office.  Just ask Sue-Ellen...
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1975 Front Street, East Meadow, NY 11554 • Tel: 516.794-1546 • Fax: 516.794.1546
114 Deer Park Avenue, Babylon Village, NY 11702 • Tel: 631.321.9049 • Fax: 631.539.9893

487 Bellmore Avenue, East Meadow, NY 11554 

LOOKING FOR INVITATIONS?

Sisterhood is pleased to help 

you shop for 
Wedding and B’nai Mitvah 

Invitations

Social stationery is available 

as well

All invitations are 

25% off retail prices

Yarmulkes and

 lace head-coverings 

are available at discounted prices

                as well

Call Sharon Forman (516-799-8043) for more 

Shabbat Morning Torah Study

We are an informal, lay-led group that meets weekly to learn from our ancient texts. We engage in lively, friendly 
debate over the meaning of Torah and how to understand it.  We meet every Saturday morning 
from 9:30 AM -11:00 AM.  We are working our way through the entire Hebrew Bible, and are 
currently in the midst of the Book of Numbers.  New people are always invited, encouraged 
and welcome.  NO prior experience or knowledge of Hebrew is needed, just a desire to learn 

and participate. Drop in as you are able.  NO need to commit to every week.  Each class is independent.                                      
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OUR COMMUNITY

CO-PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

“We’ve Come a Long Way 
Baby……………
     It is always a sign that 
winter is almost over when 
baseball players report to 
spring training. Practice is 

held in ballparks located in Florida and Arizona that enables 
the players to workout in warmer weather. The Mets and 

Yankees are being led by 
second year managers, and 
both are optimistic that they 
will be playing well into 
October, if not November. 

Will the Mets’ strong pitching staff remain healthy, and will 
the young Yankees continue to excite and mature?  Ahhhh, 
the green grass, sunshine, and the “crack of the bat,” brings 
a smile to our face for two reasons - we enjoy baseball and 
golf season is just about ready to begin! This has been a 
cold winter for most, so we all are looking forward to the 
outdoors!
     As we enter the second half of our transition year, 
many of the operational components of our community 
have been addressed. New processes and procedures have 
been implemented, others, updated.  All departments and 
operations have been reviewed, in some cases considerable 
changes have been made, in others minor fine tuning was 
all that was necessary. The IGC and the amazing members 
of all the TBT committees have been extremely busy and 
vigilant in making this transition year as smooth as possible. 
Bumps in the road were expected, and have been addressed 
as they arose.
     More direct attention is now underway regarding TBT 
finances and putting into place plans to insure the financial 
stability of our community. There are many “buckets” 
that need attention, all coordinated with each other.  This 
includes the proceeds of funds from the sale of the Temple 
Emanu-El building – these funds have been invested 
in short term treasury notes until a long-term plan is 
designed by our finance & planning committees. We need 
to be extremely vigilant on the use of these funds for the 
sustainability of our future. 
      Fundraising is a continuous process and one that must 
be successful year round.  To assist in supplementing these 
funds, our Fundraising Committee is busy organizing 
events. Some one-of-a kind, others in place year round, that 

develop additional revenue streams to assist in the daily 
operation of TBT, and in addition, to maintain our dues at 
a manageable level.  
     Saturday, March 30th is our first new TBT Gala Event 
- “This is Us..…..Now!” Join us as we roll out the red 
carpet for a star-studded celebration of our Temple family.  
This will be an evening of food, music, dancing and most 
importantly a night for us to party together!  You should 
have received your invitation in the mail. We look forward 
to an amazing night of celebration!
     Gift certificates – TBT sells dozens of different types of 
gift certificates.  These are cards that are used just like cash 
but TBT receives, on average, 4% of the 
face value.  So, for those that shop for 
food at local supermarkets, your cost is 
EXACTLY the same, with the bonus 
that TBT makes some money. This is 
just about the easiest way to support 
our community – funds that are already being spent can 
now generate significant income. For example, if you 
spend $300 per month buying groceries and used the gift 
card, TBT would earn $12/month.  Now imagine all 500+ 
members doing this - $72,000/year in TBT income – AT 
NO COST TO ANY MEMBER!!  Please consider buying 
gift cards!
     These are but two ways that TBT raises funds via 
fundraising throughout the year.  Others will be highlighted 
in the days, weeks and months ahead.     
     Here’s to a quick end to winter and we look forward 
to opening the windows, shedding the heavy coats, and 
cheering our teams on playing America’s pastime!
							     
Lane Rubin 			   Les Kule
Email: lrubin@tegins.com	 Email: lkule@fsiny.com
						    

Monument AD for VOICE 
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OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE

OUR COMMUNITY

beverly@subscriptionservicesof america.com

For all your favorite magazines!

BEVERLY DIAMOND

2163 Jackson Place, Bellmore, NY 11710
Phone: 516-679-8241 • Fax: 516-221-5595

Shalom Achot.  Hello Sisters. 

February has ended, and March 
madness is upon us. We hope 
that you enjoyed our Sisterhood 
Shabbat and our Antiques and 

Collectibles Show. Both were wonderful ways to give back 
to our temple and join together as one.
	 As we approach spring, we expect that the weather will 

get better and you can join us for our 
many upcoming events and programs. 
On Monday, March 4th we will learn 
about Broadway shows and how to find 
discounted tickets for all of the best 
shows. On Sunday, March 10th, we will 
be assembling our Shalach Manos bags 

for Purim. They will be available for pick-up on Sunday, 
March 17th in the temple lobby. An email will be sent out 
letting you know that you are receiving one and alternate 
dates to pick it up if you cannot get to the temple on the 17th. 
	 The evening book club run by Sisterhood will be held on 
Tuesday, March 12th. We hope that you will 
have also attended the Sunday, March 10th 
daytime book club. On Wednesday, March 
13th, there will be a Chinese auction held 
at Kwong Ming, the Chinese restaurant, on 
Jerusalem Avenue off of Wantagh Avenue. 

The food will be wonderful, the 
prizes will be fun, and the laughs 
will abound. For more specific 
details on all of these events; look 

for your flyers in the mail, on the TBT website, on the TBT 
Scroll, in the temple lobby, and in the TBT Voice. 
	 With Passover around the corner, look for our Passover 
flower arrangement flyer. Also, if you haven’t sent in a 
Passover recipe to be shared at our Women’s Seder on 
Tuesday, April 9th, please do so as soon as possible.  Lastly, 
if you haven’t “liked”, and joined, our Facebook page; please 
add yourself to our group. You will find information about 
events happening in the temple, articles from WRJ and WRJ 
Northeast District, and much more. I look forward to seeing 
you at as many events as possible.

B’Ahava, with love,
Louise Ponticello, Co-President
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Circle    of    Friends 

 

GAME NIGHT 
poker, board games, mah jongg, balderdash, strategy games, scrabble, card games, etc. 

 (You May Bring Your Favorite Game) 

                                                     
     Snacks, Pizza, Salad, Dessert, Soda, Coffee, Tea 

                             
evening includes 

Table Top Horse Racing 

             
        When:   March 2, 2019   /   Time:   7:00 pm   /   Place:   Temple B'nai Torah K/L 

Cost:      members —  $10. per person    /    non-members -  $15. per person 
Checks must be in by Feb. 21, 2019       

 
                 Make out check to:  Temple B'nai Torah Circle of Friends 
      Mail to:    Temple B’nai Torah Circle of Friends / 2900 Jerusalem Ave. / Wantagh, N.Y. 11793  

or place in bulletin board function envelope in Temple office 
       Questions?   Call Marty Goldberger (games) 516-935-1613 / Yolanda Friedman   516-826-1556 
--------------------------------------------- tear off and enclose check ----------------------------------------------
Name_____________________________________________ Check Amount__________  
 

How Many Members_____________   How Many Non-Members__________________ 

OUR COMMUNITY
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TEMPLE  B'NAI  TORAH
Circle of Friends 

“Tragical Mystery Tour” & Dinner

Sunday April 7, 2019
5:00 – 10:00pm

Temple B’nai Torah K/L
RSVP: By March 31, 2019

This Woodstock’s themed murder mystery will 
take place entirely at the Temple.

We will have snacks, sandwiches, soft drinks and dessert.
We will be divided into 8 characters with

each character at a table.
Come as you are or put on your jeans & tie-dyeds

but make sure to come, bring your friends and have FUN!!
$18pp

Make checks payable to: TBT Circle of Friends
Mail to: Temple B'nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh NY 11793

or Leave in the envelope in the Temple Office 
Contact Information: Ann Dinstell 798-5724

--------------------------------------- ^^^^^^^^---------------------------------------

RSVP
By March 31, 2019

Name(s)__________________________________________________________

Will Attend Murder Mystery _________________________________________

Contact information________________________________________________

OUR COMMUNITY



        The Voice of  Temple B’nai Torah Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.12

PACK AND TROOP 189

OUR COMMUNITY

Our Cubs Getting Ready for the Pinewood Derby

Scouts from Troop 189 Playing Chess During a Camping Trip

Scouts at the End of a January Camping Trip

Three of our Leaders Getting Their 
Wood Badge Beads

Troop 186's First Official Meeting
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OUR COMMUNITY

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
A Reform Congregation 

 

SISTERHOOD’S LADIES NIGHT OUT 

      Join us for the Funniest Night of the Year!! 

CHINESE AUCTION & DINNER 
When: Wednesday, March 13th, 2019 

Time: 6:00-9:00 PM 

Where Kwong Ming   

3342 Jerusalem Ave. 

  Wantagh, New York 

FOR THE AUCTION – 

Please bring a wrapped gift priced between $12-$15 

Write and attach a funny and alluring clue describing the gift 

to make your gift enticing for bidding 

 

DON’T FORGET TO BRING MONEY/CHECKBOOK FOR BIDDING!!! 

   COST: $25 PER PERSON FOR DINNER 

Please RSVP by March 6th by sending your check payable to TBT Sisterhood 

Chinese Auction – Att: Dee Greenberg 486-1765 

c/o Temple B’nai Torah 2900 Jerusalem Ave. Wantagh, NY 11793 
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BLOG FROM ISRAEL

 
My brother-in-law has many talents. In addition to playing the banjo, he’s a builder and carpenter; attorney 
specializing in environmental issues; and all-around good guy. His passion is olive farming. With the help of 
volunteers from around the world as well as friends and family from our home at Kibbutz Gezer, he just 
finished the olive harvest. 
 
Olives are also a rich part of the history of Gezer dating back to the time of King Solomon who built a 
famous fortress city at here. We know King Solomon traded olive oil for cedar wood to use in the building 

of the temple – possibly including oil from olives harvested at Gezer! 
 
In the early 1900s archeologists at Gezer found small piece of limestone with an ancient 
Hebrew inscription – an agricultural calendar dating to the time of King Solomon. Known as 
the Gezer Calendar, it mentions the timing of various harvests – including olives. 
 
Olives are deeply embedded in Jewish history, text and ritual. In fact, olives and olive oil are 
mentioned well over 200 times in the Hebrew Bible. We are all familiar with this use of olive 

oil from the story of Hanukah which focuses on the miracle of the oil used to light the menorah and 
ner tamid from ancient times. Kindling the lights for Shabbat was done with oil lamps long before 
the advent of wax candles.  
 
Olives are one of the seven species (fruits) with which the Land of Israel is blessed (Deuteronomy 
6:11). Olives are a symbol of peace, used for food and anointing oil, cosmetics and healing, strong enough to 
grow into rock, and able to live for hundreds of years.  
 

Because of their ability to survive in harsh conditions olive trees are often used as a 
metaphor for the Jewish people. We have survived multiple challenges over the course of 
our history.  Our roots, even in times of physical and spiritual draught, have been nourished 
by the deep waters of the Torah. 
 
Here at Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer we have several olives trees planted when 
we first dedicated the site of our new sanctuary. Today they are strong and giving fruit – just 
as our community continues to thrive.  
 

I am honored to be the new spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom, building on the strong foundation built 
by Rabbi Miri Gold. I pray that we may all appreciate the fruits of the past as we look to the future. May the 
lights of Hanukah remind us to appreciate the beauty and wonder of creation. 
 

Rabbi Steve Burnstein is the spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer. Birkat Shalom is a regional congregation 
of the Israel Movement for Reform and Progressive Judaism.  
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Rabbi Steve Burnstein is the spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz Gezer. Birkat Shalom is a regional congregation 
of the Israel Movement for Reform and Progressive Judaism.  

 

Just recently I was officially installed as 
rabbi at Kehilat Birkat Shalom at Kibbutz 
Gezer. It’s been a busy time! In just a few 
months I have officiated at a wedding, 
funeral, two conversions, and more than 
fifteen bnai mitzvah ceremonies! I’d like to 
share a couple of stories about some of the 
these lifecycle events.

	 At one of the bar mitzvah ceremonies, the boy’s great-
grandmother attended. She was born in pre-state Israel in 
Hebron, into an ultra-Orthodox family. As a young woman 
she stopped being Orthodox and considered herself a 
“secular” Jew, even though she lit candles every shabbat and 
holiday. Even though she kept a Kosher home. Even though 
she always attended a Passover seder – she still considered 
herself “secular.”
	 When her great-grandson was preparing for his bar 
mitzvah and Torah reading, I suggested they invite family 
members who had never had an aliya (recited Torah 
blessings) or had never read from the Torah to participate 
in the service. To everyone’s surprise, great-grandma agreed 
both to read Torah and recite the blessings!
	 She shared with me at the ceremony that she never 
imagined she would be able to sit with her family, men and 
women together, in the synagogue at a bar mitzvah. She 
never dreamed, as a woman, she would be able to read Torah 
and recite the blessings! I was completely overwhelmed. As 
I was trying to say a Mi Shebayrach blessing for her – she 
was saying a blessing for all of us in the Reform Movement 
for giving her a way to return to Judaism.
	 A few weeks later my phone ran Shabbat 
afternoon. It was Amos, my friend, neighbor 
and member of the synagogue who is also a 
tour guide. He asked me if I was free that 
evening. When I replied yes, he said “Great! 
Do you want to officiate at a wedding?” 
	 It turns out he was guiding an extended 
family in Israel for a bar mitzvah trip.  The 
bar mitzvah boy’s aunt was there with her 
long-time boyfriend/fiancé. The previous 
day they found matching wedding rings at a jewelry store 
here in Israel. Amos overheard them say to each other “too 
bad we can’t get married now, here in Israel!”
	 A few hours later, there we were, standing under a 

beautiful chupa (wedding canopy). Members of our 
congregation joined their family for a spontaneous Jewish 
wedding! Among the members from our community 
included a baker who made a delicious wedding cake; a 
photographer who came to ensure the couple had photos 
to remember the event; and lots of good spirit to help 
them celebrate the joyous occasion. 
	 It is extremely rewarding to share the beauty and joy 
of Reform Judaism. Our successes are due in great part 
to the generous donations from friends like you. With 
your continued support we will grow from strength to 
strength. You can make a tax-deductible donation to 
Kehilat Birkat Shalom: http://kbyonline.org/synagogues/
kehilat-birkat-shalom.

Rabbi Steve Burnstein
 is the spiritual leader of Kehilat Birkat Shalom 

at Kibbutz Gezer. Birkat Shalom is a regional 
congregation of the Israel Movement for Reform 
and Progressive Judaism.. You can reach him at 

gezersteve@gmail.com

Celebrating a simcha, lifetime milestone, 
or life cycle event? Why not sponsor an 
Oneg?
Let Sisterhood know what you are 
celebrating and we will honor you at the 
Oneg Shabbat after Friday night’s service.
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Repairing and renovating are continuing around our building. The Rabbi’s office is almost complete. Necessary repairs are 
being made around Temple B’nai Torah. With Sue-Ellen’s guidance, we are improving our physical plant. 
Our building is our second home. We are always trying to make it a place we can all enjoy.
			   Remember: if you see something that has to be done or want something done, please 
submit the proper custodial request form which is available in the temple office to Sue-Ellen.  Submit all room 
requisitions which are also in the office to Sue-Ellen so that our building can be properly utilized and prepared 

for all events.
	 We appreciate your input into the successful operation of our second home. Please join us on Monday, April 15th at 7pm 
at the House Committee Meeting. Please bring your new ideas.

 Tessa Kean
(Chairperson of the House Committee)

FROM THE HOUSE

OUR COMMUNITY

CHAI NOTES
Tessa Kean Head Shot for TBTTimes –  

Chai Club 

 

 

We are “marching” right in to our new month. What a busy time in Temple! 
	 Our programming at our Chai meetings is varied. Educational lectures, music, movies, etc. are on our 

menu. Please join us on Monday, March 25th for ‘Name That Opera’ presented by Tanisha Mitchell, 
a Metropolitan Opera librarian and speaker. We all have listened to modern movies. 
Learn from where some of the music in those movies comes. In April, we will hear 
Sal St. George speak on ‘Women in Comedy’. Sal will make us chuckle with the 
comedy we will see.

	 The Community Seder is coming in April. The Seder is sponsored by Chai Club. It 
is a perfect evening led by Cantor Timman with group participation. Enjoy a kosher 

dinner prepared by Nassau Kosher Meats. Join us for camaraderie, a good Seder and good food. Watch for flyers on how 
to reserve your seat.
	 Remember our kosher pantry collection. In our lobby is a container. Our chairperson separates 
kosher food from the non-kosher in that container and brings them to a kosher pantry. This is our ongoing 
mitzvah project. Please continue to contribute.

Looking forward to good times together and to spring.

Tessa Kean, 
President of Chai Club

NOMINATIONS 

“Anyone interested in being part of next year’s  (starting July 1, 2019) TBT Board 
of Trustees, either as a trustee or as an officer, please contact Mickey Horwitz 
at mhorcpa@gmail.com or Gail Grossman at cowlover51@optonline.net” 
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT-PTA  UPDATES

Our PTA exists to support the teaching staff and students; you’ll find us in the background during all the religious 
school events. But we need you, too! PTA membership forms are also available in the synagogue office. All 
proceeds go directly to programming and materials for all our religious school children. 
     The PTA meets monthly. We love new faces and volunteers! The next meetings are 

scheduled at 10am Sunday, March 3rd and Sunday, April 7th. 
     I know it’s cold outside, but spring is right around the corner! All of us at the PTA can’t wait 

to show you the special programs coming up for Purim and Pesach! 
     Save the date for Family Bingo: Sunday, March 17th at 12noon. 
Snacks and drinks will be available for purchase. Family and friends are welcome. 
Contact WendyOT@aol.com or gkazin@hotmail.com with any questions.
     We can’t wait to see you there!

By Rachel Minkowsky

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
A Reform Congregation 

 

SISTERHOOD’S LADIES NIGHT OUT 

      Join us for the Funniest Night of the Year!! 

CHINESE AUCTION & DINNER 
When: Wednesday, March 13th, 2019 

Time: 6:00-9:00 PM 

Where Kwong Ming   

3342 Jerusalem Ave. 

  Wantagh, New York 

FOR THE AUCTION – 

Please bring a wrapped gift priced between $12-$15 

Write and attach a funny and alluring clue describing the gift 

to make your gift enticing for bidding 

 

DON’T FORGET TO BRING MONEY/CHECKBOOK FOR BIDDING!!! 

   COST: $25 PER PERSON FOR DINNER 

Please RSVP by March 6th by sending your check payable to TBT Sisterhood 

Chinese Auction – Att: Dee Greenberg 486-1765 

c/o Temple B’nai Torah 2900 Jerusalem Ave. Wantagh, NY 11793 

 

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
A Reform Congregation 

 

SISTERHOOD’S LADIES NIGHT OUT 

      Join us for the Funniest Night of the Year!! 

CHINESE AUCTION & DINNER 
When: Wednesday, March 13th, 2019 

Time: 6:00-9:00 PM 

Where Kwong Ming   

3342 Jerusalem Ave. 

  Wantagh, New York 

FOR THE AUCTION – 

Please bring a wrapped gift priced between $12-$15 

Write and attach a funny and alluring clue describing the gift 

to make your gift enticing for bidding 

 

DON’T FORGET TO BRING MONEY/CHECKBOOK FOR BIDDING!!! 

   COST: $25 PER PERSON FOR DINNER 

Please RSVP by March 6th by sending your check payable to TBT Sisterhood 

Chinese Auction – Att: Dee Greenberg 486-1765 

c/o Temple B’nai Torah 2900 Jerusalem Ave. Wantagh, NY 11793 
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT’S SOCIAL ACTION/
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE

  
March – the month that brings us spring and with it, the excitement of new possibilities. The Social 
Action/Social Justice Committee is always working towards new possibilities of support for those in need 
and in the service of TIkkun Olam.  
 

Mitzvah Day Is Almost Here! – See our flyer in this issue of the Voice for more 
details. Please plan on participating in some of these mitzvot. You will be glad 
you did! 
 

This month we are collecting items for the “To Go Bags” activity on Mitzvah Day. To Go Bags are bags of 
healthy snacks. After receiving a nutritious meal at the Interfaith Nutrition Network, clients will receive a 
“To Go Bag” to take with them when they leave the INN for the day. Please see the flyer in this issue of the 
Voice for details on items needed. 
 
Calling all gardeners! Our committee has continued its discussion of ways to provide fresh produce to 
those in need.  There are several ways you can help. If you maintain a vegetable garden at home, please 
consider “planting a row” this year for those on Long Island who are hungry and can 
benefit from fresh produce. If you decide to do this we can help arrange for you to 
donate your surplus veggies to Island Harvest. We are planning a visit to the garden at 
St. Francis Episcopal Church in Bellmore to learn about creating community gardens 
and to arrange for opportunities to volunteer in the care of their garden. We are also 
exploring opportunities through the Cornell Cooperative Extension community 
gardens in East Meadow. If you maintain a plot at Cornell, we would love to hear 
from you. 
 
The Religious Action Center of Reform Judaism reminds us that “the Reform Movement is committed to 
protecting the environment. From the pressing global crisis of climate change to advocacy on clean water 
and food justice, we are heirs to a tradition of stewardship and partnership in the ongoing work of Creation 
that goes back to Genesis” (https://rac.org/environment) There are many ways that we can become a part of 
this effort.  

With this in mind, we are exploring ways to increase the “green” functioning of TBT. 
Congregations across the country are taking up the challenge to become more mindful 
of their impact on the environment and to learn how to become more “green” 

(https://www.ujafedny.org/api/assets/787027/ )  
An easy place to start may be to begin recycling efforts here at TBT. Recycling paper saves energy, water 
and landfill space and reduces greenhouse gas emissions. Recycled fiber is also a sustainable, cost-saving 
resource for making new paper. We all do it at home, why not at our spiritual home as well?  
 
As always, we invite you to consider joining us and sharing your ideas. Let us know of specific 
organizations that may need our help or topics of interest for future programs and presentations. Our next 
meeting will be February 26th at 7pm in Room 104. 
 
Ongoing and Upcoming events and activities: 
 
March – Collection in preparation for Mitzvah Day’s “To Go Bags” project – See Temple Scroll, Voice  
April – Collection in preparation for Mitzvah Day’s “Bags of Cheer and Greeting Cards” project 
May – Supermarket food collection in support of Mitzvah Day activity for Island Harvest. Dates/times TBD 
May 19th  – MITZVAH DAY !!! 
Ongoing - Support of the St. Jude’s Mission Center Mother and Child Ministry 
                For info: www. stjudemissioncenter.org 
Ongoing – Chai Club’s Kosher food collection for a Kosher Food Pantry 
Ongoing – Brotherhood/Men’s Club’s Remember the Troops collection 
 
For information about the Social Action/Social Justice Committee or any of its projects  
Contact Rona Kauffman at drrona88@yahoo.com  or 
              Patti Nacht at prn512@aol.com 
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HELP IS AVAILABLE! 

PLEASE CALL US! 
 

 

 
Members of your Temple B’nai Torah family 
would like to be of service to you when the    

need arises. 

Some of the services we can provide include:  
Transportation for you & family members             
to Doctors, Stores, Temple, Hospital, etc. 

Companionship visits 
Short term assistance with meals 

Shop for groceries 
Pick up prescriptions 

Run local errands 
Contact: 

Gail Grossman 516-242-0971 
Amy Neidle 917-734-2575 

Jan Friedman 516-781-5041 
Joni Christie 516-996-0948 

 

OUR COMMUNITY
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OUR COMMUNITY

Second Night Community Seder
6pm, Saturday, April 20th

We are pleased to announce that Cantor Rica Timman will conduct the Seder and lead us in prayer 
and song. The meal will be catered by Nassau Kosher Meats and includes soup, appetizers, brisket, 
chicken, salad, sides and desserts.
	 The Seder will have all the familiar passages and songs in both English and Hebrew. Families 

with children, singles, seniors, and unaffiliated members of our community are all 
welcome.  All reservations must be received no later than April 10th, 2019.  We can’t 
accommodate any walk-ins.
	 See the Seder flyer in this issue. Call Gail Grossman (516) 242-0971 or Brian 
(516) 781-4966 for further details.

 
Community Seder  

Second Night of Passover 
 
 

 

Bring your family, friends and neighbors 
to enjoy a complete Passover Seder led by  

Cantor Rica Timman. 
 

Saturday, April 20th, 2019 at 6:00 pm 
                                                                     
The Seder will have familiar passages and songs in both English and Hebrew.  
Families with children, singles, couples, seniors, and unaffiliated members of 
our community are all invited and welcome.  The meal will be catered by 
Nassau Kosher Meats and includes soup, gefilte fish, brisket, chicken, salad, 
sides and desserts.   
 
 

Reservations are required, by April 10th. 
Questions? Call Gail at (516) 242-0971 or Brian at (516) 459-4450. 

 
Sponsored by The Chai Club of Temple B’nai Torah  

 
 

Mail this form and check, payable to TBT Chai Club, 2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY 11793
 
    

 
Name________________________________________________________________ 
  
E-mail _________________________________ Telephone (        ) _____________  
 
I (We) wish to be seated with: _________________________________________ 
 
Number of adults                     ___________ at $36 = ____________ 
Number of children (age 5-13)___________  at $25 = ____________ 
Number of children (under 5)  ___________  Free 
Total of check                                                              _____________ 
 

 
                                                                                                                                            

zzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzzwww.tbtwantagh.org 
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OUR COMMUNITY

SAVE THE DATE 
Sunday May 19, 2019 

 
The Social Action/Social Justice Committee of TBT presents: 

 

MITZVAH DAY 
 

Mitzvah Day provides opportunities for congregants of ALL AGES to 
participate in a day of caring and service. Activities designed and supervised by 
The Social Action/Social Justice Committee, Sisterhood, PTA, 
Brotherhood/Men’s Club, Chai Club, Circle of Friends and others! 
 
Here’s a sampling of some of the activities planned for Mitzvah Day: 

• No-Sew Fleece Blankets – Create beautiful, cozy blankets to be donated to clients of Bethany 
House 

• “To Go” Bags – Decorate paper lunch bags and pack with snacks to disperse to the area’s 
hungry through the INN’s Mary Brennan Soup Kitchen in Hempstead 

• Dog Toys – make simple animal toys for the Town of Hempstead Animal Shelter 
• Book Swap and Book Marks – Donate books, take a book and decorate a bookmark. To be 

distributed to The Book Fairies in Freeport. 
• Bags of Cheer and Greetings Cards for homebound seniors served through Family and 

Children’s Services of Mineola 
• Letters of Gratitude – Write letters of thanks and support to our military service members. 
• Grocery Sorting – Organize and box donated non-perishable foods to be distributed by 

Island Harvest Food Bank 
• Volunteer Fair – learn about local volunteer opportunities and organizations/agencies 

providing support services to our community. 
• Advocacy Table –Learn about what you can do to advocate for issues that represent the 

values and teachings of Reform Judaism. Learn about organizations that help to raise 
awareness, educate, and advocate for social justice issues of importance to the Jewish 
community. 

• Afternoon off-site activities include – Dinner prep at Ronald McDonald House, Dinner prep, 
and games for residents of Bethany House, beach cleanup for the South Shore Estuary 
Reserve, work at the Garden at St. Francis in Bellmore, additional afternoon activities TBD  
 

We need your help to make this day a success. Plan on joining us… 
 

Experience the feeling of knowing that you helped someone in need and have 
fun along the way. 
 
Watch for more details in upcoming issues of The Voice of TBT, the online 
scroll, lobby flyers and our Facebook page. 
 
Questions?  Rona at: ronakauffman@yahoo.com or Patti at: prn512@aol.com 
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OUR COMMUNITY

**Please support our show by placing a business or personal ad in our Playbill** 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Ave 

Wantagh, New York 11793 
516-221-2370

Beauty and the Beast 
PLAYBILL CONTRACT 

Rate Schedule 
   Sponsor (prime placement of ad) ….....….…….......... $ 300

Full Page……………………...………………….… $ 150
1/2 Page………………………....………………...... $ 90
1/4 Page……………………………….………....…. $   55

Advertiser   _________________________________________________________

Address  _____________________________________    

Town  ________________________________________  Phone  _______________

The undersigned encloses, in advance, the sum of $ ______ for a _______ page size 
advertisement to appear in the “Beauty and the Beast” playbill.  Checks should be 
made payable to Temple B’nai Torah of Wantagh. Ads will be printed in the playbill 
to be distributed on the dates of the performances: April 27, 28, May 4 & 5.
Ad copy is to be submitted, along with this contract, to the above address,  
Attn: L Shubin or emailed to LFSESL@aol.com. 

Signed  ________________________________Title   ___________________________

Ad taken by ______________________
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Social Action/Social Justice Collection  
March 1st -31st  

In support of the Mitzvah Day project, 
“To Go Bags”  

 
Bags assembled on Mitzvah Day 

will be distributed to clients of The 
Interfaith Nutrition Network (INN) 

 

             
 

                   
Please donate the following items: 
 - Water Bottles (4 or 8 oz.) 
 - Juice boxes 
 - Individual-sized packages of: pretzels; crackers; 
breakfast granola, or protein bars; raisins; fruit cups; 
peanut butter or cheese cracker sandwiches; beef 
jerky; applesauce, etc. 
 - Packs of sugarless gum 

Donation boxes in Temple Lobby 
For info: ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

OUR COMMUNITY
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From the Editor’s Pen

Shalom, and welcome to ‘The Voice of TBT’, successor to TBTTimes. 

A few weeks ago  I was sitting in our Kiddush Lounge at the point of the 
Summer Service where the congregation was about to recite the Mishaberach
prayer for those in the community who are ill and are in need of our support. I got 
to thinking how we, who have the obligation and the honor of praying for those 
on the Mishaberach List, should express heartfelt gratefulness to HaShem that 
we’re *here* (in the seats) and not *there* (on the Mishaberach list). There is a 

small line between *here* and *there*.

With that in mind, this is a New Year’s wish from Laurie & our family to yours, for a year of 
prosperity and good health.

Mark Chester, Editor
The Voice of TBT

.

OUR COMMUNITY

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN

Adar 2 is on its way! It is lucky month #13!

Yes, Year 5779 has thirteen months! As I write this, we are in mid-Adar 1(a.k.a. - Adar Aleph), and 
in mid-March we welcome Adar 2 (aka – Adar Bet). It is the same month – only different! 
Adar Bet is filled with excitement: first day of spring, setting the clocks ahead sixty minutes and 
driving home with sunshine and, notably, Purim!  Adar Bet also arranges the rest of the year so 

we will enjoy Passover during the last full week of April, and Rosh Hashanah in the final days of September.
	 Maybe we should adjust our secular calendar so we have a thirteenth month ever few years. I think an extra 
month of August once in a while would be wonderful.

Mark Chester,
Editor, The Voice Of TBT

 

     
   

 
   

PPAASSSSOOVVEERR  
AARRRRAANNGGEEMMEENNTTSS  

   
 

                                                 Flowers provided by Colonial Florist 
 
 
Any questions, please call Ellie Dayton - 516-785-0446 or email edayton@totaltravelmgmt.com. 

All orders must be received no later than Monday, April 8, 2019. 
 
Price includes delivery to: Bellmore, East Meadow, Levittown, Massapequa, Merrick, Seaford, and 
Wantagh.  For deliveries to other areas, please call for pricing.   
 
Send this stub with check payable to:  Temple B’nai Torah 
                                                                      Attn: Ellie Dayton 
                                                                   2900 Jerusalem Ave. 
                                                                   Wantagh, NY 11793 
 
Deliver to: Name ______________ Address ______________________________Phone________ 
 
(If Gift) Name & Phone # of Sender: _____________________________________________ 
 
Circle One: Medium $45.00       Circle One: Vase          Circle One: Deliver – Friday, April 19 
                     Large     $55.00                           Basket                             Deliver  -- Saturday, April 20  
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OUR COMMUNITY

Head Shot of Meredith Lubin, Religious School/Youth Group Director 

 

 

RELIGIOUS  SCHOOL
I can’t believe it is already March! This 
month, the big focus for both Youth 
Activities and Religious School is Purim, 
what with the Purim Spiel on Wednesday, 
March 20th, the Purim Carnival on 
Sunday, March 24th, and all the amazing 
things we have planned to get ready for 
both! Even with all that going on, that is 

by no means all we have to look forward to!
	 We’ll be kicking off March with our 6th Grade Siddur 
Ceremony on Friday, March 1st during Shabbat services, 
where 6th Grade students will be receiving their own 
personal copies of Mishkan T’filah as they take one more 
step closer to B’nai Mitzvah. On Saturday, March 2nd our 
Kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd Graders will be having their 
Shabbaton where we learn all about Shabbat, and then on 
Saturday, March 9th, the 4th Grade class will have their 

Shabbaton, where they will learn all there is to know about 
their Hebrew names! 
	 Finally, from March 15-18, Rabbi Bar-Nahum and I 
will be taking some of our Confirmation students to the 
Religious Action Center in Washington, DC to learn about 
various social and political topics and the Reform Jewish 
Movement’s stance on them so that they may prepare to 
write a speech and lobby New York State legislators. 
Students will also get to meet other Jewish teenagers from 
all over the country and see some of the sights in DC. We 
are all so excited for this trip – we’ll be taking tons of 
photos to be shared with the congregation via Facebook 
while we’re there so make sure to keep your eyes peeled 
and ask the teens about it when they get back!

Meredith Lubin, 
TBT Director of Education & Youth Activities

  

Religious School Purim Celebration Schedule 
 

Wednesday, March 20 
 

• 4:30pm Grades 3-5 Hebrew School 
• 6:15pm Dinner and Study Hall  

o Information to come! 
• 6:30pm grades 6-7 Hebrew School 
• 7:15pm Purim Service with Megillah 

and Spiel for all! 

Sunday, March 24 
 
• 9:00am Religious School Begins 
• 9:15am Mazel Tots Begins 
• 10:00am Grades 3-6 Jr.  Congregation 

Purim Style with Megillah 
• 10:30am Mazel Tots, Grades K-2 

Welcomed to Carnival 
• 11:00 am Carnival General Admission 
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BROTHERHOOD NEWS & VIEWS

It’s not too late to join us 
for the last four weeks 
of Yoga, which will 
be held the following 
Sundays in March at 
10:00am: March 3rd, 
10th, 17th and 24th. 

Contact Gary Adler at Garyadler25@gmail.com and let 
him know you wish to join us, or just show up with a mat. 
It’s $10.00 per class.

	 Sunday, February 24th, was the 
Fishing Show and Expo at Temple. 
The Brotherhood / Men’s Club ran the 
concession stand. Since many of our 
members were still in Florida enjoying 
the sun, we thought we were going to 

be shorthanded. Not so, thank you to all who responded 
to our call for help. A special shout out to the two Daves - 
Kaminsky and Schuster, for coordinating the supplies and 
food.
		  Thank you to the thirty-nine people who 
participated in our Big Game pool. Many of the participants 
asked me to pick their boxes, usually the ones I pick 
never win. Things changed this year when I picked Steve 
Christie’s boxes.	

 

OUR COMMUNITY

The winners were:
		  1st Quarter – Jeff Shavelson
		  Half Time – Jason Newman
		  3rd Quarter – Steve Christie
		  Final – Steve Christie

On February 19th, we held our monthly dinner meeting 
which was put together once again by Eric Altman, with 
desserts by David Kaminsky. Thank you.
	 Not to be out-done, our wonderful Sunday breakfast 
chefs will be at it once again this month on March 3rd 

and 10th. As always, we look forward to 
the pancake breakfast, which will be on 
March 3rd.  
	 Our Board will meet on March 
5th and our next dinner meeting is March 
19th.

An early Chag Sameach! 
 In Brotherhood,
Alan &  Mickey                                                                                                                                           

                                       Co-Presidents 

Congregation Breakfast  
by  Brotherhood 

 

The Next Best Thing to Breakfast-in-Bed! 

Brotherhood will once again prepare a delicious breakfast on 
most Sunday mornings when Religious School is in session. 

Check the calendar below. 

     Coffee (decaf too!), eggs, bagels,  
        assorted omelets & more!     

         Serving 9:15am 
      Donation is a nominal $5. 

 
 March 3rd – This is a Pancake breakfast  

 
March 10th  
     
April 7th  

        
 April 14th    
       

May 5th - Final Congregation Breakfast by Brotherhood  
                   

 
 

BROTHERHOOD MITZVAH DAY 
TBT Brotherhood-Men’s Club is most pleased to join 
with Mitzvah Day (Sunday, May 19) and to work with 
you to have the congregation donate towards our troop 
donation project.
 
Brotherhood partners with Adopt-A-Battalion (www.
adoptabattalion.org) which serves as a collection point (In 
Massapequa) for items we collect that are then forwarded 
to United States troops overseas and at home. Suggested 
items for donation include: baby wipes, toothbrushes, 
toiletries, sunscreen, snacks such as granola bars, beef 
jerky and coffee singles. Cards and letters from the 
children would also be wonderful, thanking the troops for 
their service and sacrifice. Our collection box is located 
to the left of the Kiddush Lounge.
 

Thanks so much,
Brian Levy
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OUR COMMUNITY
 

TBT’s Social Action/Social Justice Committee 
would like to share the 

 following community information: 
                                                                                                                 

March is National Reading Awarenss Month - a time to celebrate and accelerate 
children's interest in reading, writing and literacy. Read aloud to a child 15 minutes a day, 
check out a new app called Open eBooks, (http://openebooks.net/about.html) 
which offers millions of students free access to thousands of digital books. Check out 
ways to encourage and develop reading skills even before your child begins to read: 
https://www.leapfrog.com/en-us/learning-path/articles/march-is-national-reading-month-
even-if-you-dont-readyet 
 

 
March is National Colorectal Cancer Awareness Month – no better time to learn 
the facts about colon cancer and get tested. It could save your life. 
Colon cancer is the third leading cause of cancer death among men and women in the 
US, but many colon cancers can be prevented with regular testing. For information 
about colon cancer and screening, visit cancer.org/colon 

  
The National Day of Unplugging is from sundown –sundown March 1-2, 2019 – is a 24-
hour respite from technology. It highlights the value of disconnecting from digital devices to 
connect with ourselves, our loved ones and our communities in real time.  If you take the 
pledge you can even get a Day of Unplugging “tool kit.” For more information go to: 
www.nationaldayofunplugging.com 
 
March 8th is International Women’s Day, a global day celebrating the many and varied 
achievements of women. The 2019 campaign theme of #BalanceforBetter is a call-to-action for 
improving gender balance throughout the world economic, political and social settings. How will 
you help make a difference? To learn more about women’s rights and equality from a Reform 
Jewish perspective go to https://rac.org/womens-issues 

 
Purim begins the evening of March 20! The Purim story reminds us that women still 
find themselves in vulnerable positions because of their gender and teaches us the 
importance of standing up for others and speaking truth to power. For readings on the 
social justice aspects of Purim and ways to make your Purim more meaningful, visit 
https://reformjudaism.org/purim-social-justice-guide  
 

 
Volunteer Opportunities: 
 
The Garden at St. Francis: Organic Garden providing fresh produce to those who are hungry or food-insecure 
on Long Island. Assist in all aspects of garden maintenance. Contact Susan ( susanannsalem@gmail.com ) 
for a volunteer application or Rona Kauffman ( ronakauffman@yahoo.com ) for more information. 
 
Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Long Island: Volunteers ages 18 and above needed to mentor children aged 7-14, 
twice a month for several hours. Training provided. Visit bbbsli.org/become-a-big/ or call 631-2731469 x201 
 
Operation Splash is a non-profit organization dedicated to bringing back the bays through cleaning up local 
waterways, activism and education. SPLASH has a need for volunteer boat and crew. No previous boating 
experience is required, as you will be provided with training. For further info visit 
http://www.operationspalsh.org/  
 
Literacy Nassau – offers a variety of volunteer opportunities designed to teach language and literacy skills to 
adult learners. Check them out at (516) 867-3580 or www.LiteracyNassau.org 
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Star of David Memorial Chapels

Everything you need in your hour of need.
THE FUNERAL HOME NEXT DOOR

Star of David Memorial Chapels
Elegant and spacious sanctuaries located adjacent to New Montefiore,

Beth Moses, Wellwood, Mt. Ararat and Pinelawn Memorial Park.

1236 Wellwood Avenue, West Babylon, NY 11704
www.starofdavidmemorialchapels.com

631-454-9600 866-95-SHALOM

Ritual Burial Preparation (Tahara) provided by the Vaad of Queens under the strict supervision of Rabbi Elchonon Zohn.

PROUDLY ASSISTING FAMILIES OF TEMPLE B'NAI TORAH

SOD Temple B'Nai Torah:Layout 1  7/28/18  10:10 AM  Page 1OUR COMMUNITY
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
	
Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death. 
Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining programs for 
its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relationship__________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund or any of the Endowments Funds
please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, 

please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.
Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Chapel Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
School Enrichment Fund
Social Action Fund
Tot Shabbat Fund
Temple Beautification Fund
The Music Fund: in Memory of Cantor Walter Lewis 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen

OUR COMMUNITY

Please continue to donate to existing 
funds from legacy “TEEM”.
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE
 
 
RABBI’S  DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Harriet Steinhardt from Rosalyn & Howard  Walowitz 
Harry Walowitz from Rosalyn &  Howard Walowitz 
In appreciation of:  
Rabbi’s officiating at the funeral of Miriam Herman from Varda Rothman 
Rabbi’s prayers from Barry & Jayne Krompier 
Baby naming of Cara Sage from Lauren & Michael Termini 
 
RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of:  
Mose Klein from Marjorie Raab 
Dorothy Klein from Marjorie Raab 
Sam Raab from Marjorie Raab 
Emma Raab from Marjorie Raab 
Joan Raab Lippy from Marjorie Raab 
Rabbi Robert Raab from Marjorie Raab 
Mildred Gordon from Lou & Heather Gottfried 
Artie Ostrofsky from Lou & Heather Gottfried 
Artie Ostrofsky from Rita Hofer 
Emily Wax from Janis Beldner & Barbara Gouveia   
Mildred Gordon from Barbara & Don Gouveia 
Artie Ostrofsky from Barbara & Don Gouveia 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
In honor of: 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Julia & Jeffrey Brite 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Brian & Lisa Weinstein 
Les Kule’s 60th birthday from Raymond Schlaier III 
 
GENERAL FUND 
In honor of: 
Evan Weinstein becoming a Bar Mitzvah from Ellen & Jeff Kraut 
 
YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
From Sisterhood 
In honor of: 
Speedy recovery Pearl Sutz from The Chai Club 
 
BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Blanche A. Inkeles  from Ruth Sussman 
 
BERNARD WEINSTEIN YOUTH FUND 
From Sisterhood 
 
ONEG SHABBAT &  FLOWER FUND 
Bar Mitzvah of Justin Hendler from Sheryl Hendler 
Bat Mitzvah of  Eliza Levitt from David & Carrie Levitt 
Bat Mitzvah of Erin Litvack from Scott & Eileen Litvack 
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YAHRZEITS

BOX TOPS AND POP TABS

One of the many things we do for our Temple family is to collect Box Tops and Pop Tabs.  Why you 
ask?  Well, they do mitzvahs for our Temple and the outer world.  Box Tops 
are found on many cereals and other cardboard and plastic containers.  Pop 
Tabs are on soda cans and other metal containers.  You see these things every 
day.  They benefit so many people and cost you nothing but a few minutes of 

your time. 
	 The Box Tops are for our Temple school.  Redeemed, they buy supplies for our children’s 
needs.  Pop Tabs are sent to the Ronald McDonald House to help the children and parents. 
	 The containers to collect these items are in the Temple office.

Rita Drucker

YAHRZEITS: 
Sara “Syd” Douglas Rosenblum from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Sidney Douglas from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Leonard Dolgenos from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Adele Dolgenos from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Rose Schmelkin from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Harry Schmelkin from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Joseph Schoenberg from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Blanche Schoenberg from Jay & Diane Schoenberg 
Becky Krasky from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Amy Chaiken from Beth, Jeff, Adam & Ian Cohen 
George Krasnoff from Neil & Arlene Gross 
Sam Forman from Fran Harelick 
Helen Derry from Micky Alterman 
Clare Swarttz Squires from Phoebe Stutman 
Pearl Amin from Sheldon Amin 
Abraham Amin from Sheldon Amin 
Bella Alpert from Gerness Alpert 
Betty Stier from Rhonda Fauci 
Murray Stier from Rhonda Fauci 
Etta Friedfeld from Jerome Post 
Florence Spindel from Steve & Helen Spindel 
Emil Levy from Brian & Joan Levy 
Nathan Harelick from Fran Harelick 
Edith Brooks from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Max Solomon from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
Greta Van Halten from Beth, Jeff, Adam & Ian Cohen 
Harry Rosen from Paul Rosen 
Fay Malchick from Lewis & Alicia Malchick 
Elisa Rachel Pomeranz from Peter & Dale Pomeranz 
Arthur Joseph Albert from Harvey Albert 
William Albert from Harvey Albert 
Bernard Silver from Bart & Debra Cohen 
Nancy Marian Goldstein from Zelda Goldstein 
Frederick Lowenberg from Albert & Ruth Lowenberg 
Richard Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Joel Ratner from Jody Ratner 
Jerry Nelson from Irene Nelson 
Mary Ortenberg from Irene Nelson 
Margaret Oberman from The Oberman Family 
Charles Rosen from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Nettie Rosen from Elise & Paul Rosen 
Clara Glasberg from Sidney Glasberg 
George J. Pomerantz from Cheryl Popper 
Richard Greene from Gladys Greene 
Pearl Perlmutter from Gladys Greene 
Robert Epler from Richard & Laurie Epler 
Samuel Z. Wengroff from Jeffry & Joanne Wengroff 
Renee Horowitz from Lynn Vosper 
Samuel Merritt from Andrea & William Rifkin 
Ruth Merritt from Andrea & William Rifkin 
Edwin J. Kliegman from Kathy Kliegman 
Mark Gershengoren from Albert Gershengoren 
Sarah Albert from Harvey Albert 
Sarah Klein from Zelda Goldstein 
Seymour Regent from Esta Regent 
Charles Glasberg from Sidney Glasberg 
Charles Fund from Jay Fund & Adrienne Robb-Fund 
Vivian B. Dienstag from Ellen & Peter LeNoble 
Siegfried Krieger from Lorie Schultz 
Stanley Feldman from Herb & Hannah Feldman 
Harry Chinowsky from Iris Kelmenson  
Leon D. Alpern from Sally L. Alpern 
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Ruth Merritt from Andrea & William Rifkin 
Edwin J. Kliegman from Kathy Kliegman 
Mark Gershengoren from Albert Gershengoren 
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Seymour Regent from Esta Regent 
Charles Glasberg from Sidney Glasberg 
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Stanley Feldman from Herb & Hannah Feldman 
Harry Chinowsky from Iris Kelmenson  
Leon D. Alpern from Sally L. Alpern 
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

 

 
Ensure the safety of your valuables, new and old, 

 with a current appraisal done by New York’s first,  
and Long Island’s only, Master Gemologist Appraiser, Barry Block  

 
Come in for an appraisal and see why  

our clients have trusted us for 30 years. 
 

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A.,  A.S.G. 

MASTER GEMOLOGIST APPRAISER® 
55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 

Carle Place, NY 11514 
516-248-8130 
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• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

Glatt Kosher
Restaurant / Catering  / Eat In  / Take Out / Sushi Bar

248 Hempstead Avenue
West Hempstead, NY 11552

TEL: (516) 292-9309
FAX: (516) 292-9320

WE CATER FOR ALL OCCASIONS

Cater On or Off Premises
Private Party Room Up to 150 People

ALL YOU CAN EAT 
 ~ EVERY SUNDAY ~
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             Friendly Software, Inc. 
 

How unhappy and disappointed are you with your business  
 software or accounting system?? 

 
And how many of these look familiar: 

 
 Your business is managing multiple sources of 

data 
 Poor financial controls 
 Users have difficulty accessing needed data 
 Are you entering the SAME data more than once 

 
FSI has been helping businesses increase productivity and  
 profitability through better use of technology since 1987. 

 

 
Let us show you how!! 

 

 
Free initial consultation. 

 
For additional information - info@fsiny.com 

516-349-7513 

 

OUR COMMUNITY
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OUR COMMUNITY

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Artie Ostrofsky, member 
Herman Spiller, father of Jeff Spiller 
 

TBT PTA Presents: 

Annual Family 

 
 

SUNDAY, MARCH 17th, 2019   
 

Doors open at 11:30 am  
Bingo begins at 12:00 pm 

 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY 11793  

(near North Shore Farms store) 
 

Open to All! Bring your family and friends! 
 

Admission is $5.00 per player (includes 1 Bingo board) 
 Each additional board is $1.00. 

Hot dogs, knishes, popcorn, beverages and candy will be available for purchase. 
 

   
 

If you would like to volunteer to help or have questions, please contact: 
Gerry Kazin (gkazin@hotmail.com) or Wendy Shatz (wendyot@aol.com) 

 

Form and Payment (Cash or check made out to TBT PTA) can be dropped off 
or mailed to the Temple office Attn: TBT PTA Bingo 

TBT PTA Families who pre-pay by March 10th will receive one free board! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name          PTA Member?   Y    N 
 
Contact #/email          Volunteer?     Y   N 
 
Number of Players      X $5.00 =      + Number of extra boards      X $1.00 =    enclosed. 
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	 	 UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

MARCH through JUNE 2019
 Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and 

PRINT your name as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. 
 Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to:

  TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 
and send to  Jan Friedman, 33 Deer Lane, Wantagh, NY 11793

	 DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS
Mar. 23	 Eliza Levitt	 David & Carrie

		  Justin Hendler	 Sheryl	

Mar. 30	 Erin Litvack	 Scott & Eileen	

Apr.  6	 Jamie Axelrod	 Alan & Audrey

		  Mandy Krauss	 Jonathan & Amy

Apr. 13	 Jack Holden	 Christopher & Jennifer	
		  Joshua Holden		

May  4	 Jenna Traietta	 Daniel & Randi

		  Samuel Abrons	 Mitchell & Deborah

May  11	 Ilyana Kleiner	 Jennifer

		  Julie Demmers	 Dustin & Betsy

May 18	 Jenna Giwner	 Derick & Stephanie

		  Matthew Steinlauf	 Evan & Barbara

June 1	 Alec Spar	 Eric & Jessica

		  Matthew Bodzin	 Mark & Mindy

June 15	 Emily Falletta	 Joseph & Rachel  
June        22	 Adam Kurland	 Stuart & Jan

		  Melissa Kurland	 Stuart & Jan 

___________Uniongrams @ $1.25 each = $____________

    PLEASE PRINT________________________________________________________________________________	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted  TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE,  either by mail or left in the 

Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be responsible for lost 

money.

OUR COMMUNITY



Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 - Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	  Congregation Liaison
#11 - Joann Lino, Clergy Liaison
#13 - Sue-Ellen Pennington,
	 Temple Administrator
#15 - Paula Metzger, A/R & Billing
#19 - Cantor Rica Timman
#20 - Kitchen
#21 - Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 - Mary, Religious School Assist.
#24 	Meredith Lubin, 
          Religious School Director

Rabbi Emeritus:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emeritus:
	 Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: 
tbtvoice@temple-bnai-torah.org
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THE VOICE

 

Guest Artist Shabbat 
 & Mini Concert 

 
Friday, March 8, 2019 

8pm 

 

 
TBT welcomes back 

world-renowned klezmer musician 
 

MARTY LASKIN 
Virtuoso Klezmer 

Clarinet/Sax/Flutist 
A founding member of the  

Neshoma Orchestra 

m 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, NY            (516) 221-2370            tbtwantagh.org           


